Chaplaincy in Schools
 In Queensland, the largest employer of Chaplains is Scripture Union and there are about 150 appointed Chaplains across primary and secondary schools. This number is set to double in the near future.

Fundamentally, chaplaincy is about caring. The core value of any chaplaincy service is to contribute to the student’s educational and spiritual well-being, provide pastoral care, student mentoring and an additional positive adult role model.

The Chaplaincy service seeks to compliment and support other caring or welfare services within the school community as those offered by the Guidance Officer. The Chaplaincy service is compatible with the policies and practices of the school and these are applied in a multi-faith and multicultural school community. The Chaplaincy program is inclusive of and shows respect for all religious or non-religious beliefs as represented within the school community. Activities provided by the Chaplaincy are non-discriminatory, voluntary based and are equitably available to all students wishing to participate. Religious instruction is not part of a school’s program of chaplaincy services. 

Whilst chaplains can contribute towards addressing religious, spiritual or ethical needs of students, whilst personally modeling their own faith stance, chaplains must avoid the implication that any one religion, belief or denomination is superior to any other. 

Chaplains are involved within their school communities in many different ways and they can add a further resource to the school that can be utilized by school staff. The possible spectrum of activities for school chaplain is quite extensive and the chaplain will strive to work in co-operation with school staff, to encourage, assist and support the school community wherever possible.             

